1. Does the private homeowner or institution have any say over whether their property would be designated historical?

In the case of a proposed historic district, a simple majority of property owners within the proposed boundary may object to and thus defeat a designation of the district.  

For an individual property nominated as a landmark, a property owner may object (at the Historic Preservation Review Board hearing or in writing to the HPRB), but this does not necessarily prevent the property from being declared a landmark.  The reason is that landmark nominations are frequently forwarded to restrain a property owner from demolishing a historic building.

2. If a homeowner wishes to appeal such a designation, can they do so and how do they do it?

There is no appeal on the basis of the owner’s preference of whether the property should be protected.  After designation, a district or landmark nomination may be amended to account for boundary expansions or additions of newly contributing structures over time.  Historic structures can be “de-listed” from the landmark inventory or become non-contributing structures if they sustain a substantial loss of integrity.  Instances might include seriously incompatible alteration or occurrences of fire or natural disaster.

3. What does historic designation mean to owners in terms of what they can and cannot do to improve or change their properties?

This is a much more complicated question, as each case is dependent upon the proposed alterations and upon the characteristics of the existing structures.  Historic preservation review conforms to widely accepted preservation principles and set down in the District of Columbia Historic Preservation Guidelines (available online a www.dchistoric.org and in hard copy at the D.C. Historic Preservation Office).  In general, the guidelines recommend the preservation of historic fabric when possible and direct or sympathetic replacement or repair when necessary.  New additions should be compatible (in mass, scale, proportion, materials, etc.) with the original building and the character of the historic district.  Modern synthetic replacement materials are generally discouraged, particularly on high visibility sections of the building.

4. How is historic designation enforced?

Designation is not enforced, but alterations, additions and demolitions are reviewed through the building permit process.  Landmarks and buildings in historic districts require review by the Historic Preservation Office staff, in addition to review by zoning and building code officials.  Most alterations to historic buildings are approved administratively by the staff, as the review of most minor projects has been delegated by the Historic Preservation Review Board.  Most new construction, additions and raze permits are reviewed monthly by the HPRB.

As outside historic districts, undertaking work without a building permit or not in accordance with approved plans and permits may result in fines, if the property owner does not take action to correct the violation immediately.  The Historic Preservation Office currently has one field inspector and will add another this autumn.

Many of these and other questions are addressed on our website under “Historic Designation and Review Process” (http://www.dchistoric.org/hpp/designation.html).

